WVPO & WVAC Combined Board Meeting

November 17, 2005

The November 17 meeting was held at Steve Moore’s hangar. Board Members present were: Don Meader, Elmer Hynes, Glenn Mori, Kelly Jeffries, Jay Brennan, Mike Jacobsen, Bill Clegg, Tom Gill, Dwight Allenson, Gary Cole and Peter Lambert.

Guests present were: Rich Sacco, Steve & Paula Moore and Brian Burns.

Don began by thanking the Moores for the use of their hangar for the meeting. The minutes of the September 15, 2005 meeting were approved as written by both Boards.

Treasurers report: Barbara Clifford was not present but had delivered a note to both the President and the Secretary explaining her absence. She also delivered the most current financial statements to Don Meader.

Public Input: none

Gazebo: The project appears to be complete. It was suggested that a note be sent to Tom Kondrat thanking him for his efforts.

Cable: Don recapped the special meeting that had taken place with the Boards and Rodney King of Adelphia Cable on November 9. Jay reported that Rodney King had kept his word as Jay had received the promised phone call and follow up letter from Adelphia to the runway land-owners. Jay also suggested that while Adelphia is boring under the runway that someone with a hand held radio be there in case there is some air traffic.

Meeting with Atty. Malia at Hastings law office: Don and Beverly Mason met with Atty. Malia for about 1½ hours. Don distributed several related documents and asked that everyone review them and be prepared to discuss them at the January meeting.

Moore’s assessment concern: Don, Beverly, Peter and Barbara met with Paula and Steve prior to the November 9 special meeting. The information that had been given to Paula re: assessments owed for the Wein property prior to the closing with Steve Moore Jr. was correct, but incomplete. There was confusion between the regular assessment and the special one time runway assessment. Since this was a one-time deal, there wasn’t any procedural change to be made.

Missing signs: Glenn Mason will get the signs and put them up. 

LD & Radio frequency: Kelly reported that LD Jeffries had called the man from the FCC who had left his card with Brian Burns. She reported that we are using the proper frequency that is published on the sectional chart.

Light at pole by C. Buskirk: Don has looked and there is no light near Carolyn’s home and he doesn’t see the need for one. Steve Moore suggested that we ask Dick Pascoe if he has ever noticed a problem with kids in the area. Don asked that we all take notice as we go in and out in the evenings.

Letter to Mr. Bacon: Jay has sent the letter to Mr. Bacon.

Glenn Mori addressed Richard Sacco’s suggestion that we incorporate a by-law that requires drivers of ATV’s, motor bikes etc. in WV to be 16 years old. He is not in favor of banning their use but only in limiting it. A discussion ensued on how to enforce such a rule. Jay pointed out that there is nothing in the Covenants and Restrictions governing their use. Kelly agreed but felt that an addition to the rules and regulations or by-laws would cover it.

Jay formally complimented the workers who filled in the holes on the runway. It is still rough in spots and using a vibra-roller was suggested. Don will speak to Glenn Mason about this.

NEXT MEETING:

THURSDAY JANUARY 19

6:30 PM

DON MEADER’S HOME

Peter Lambert

Secretary

